

HOUSE OF COMMONS LONDON SW1A 0AA

Member of Parliament for Brecon and Radnorshire

House Manager – Emma
Abbeyfield House
Old Station Close
Camden Road
Brecon
Powys
LD3 7RT

5th February 2021

Good afternoon,

Congratulations

I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing to congratulate you on recently being awarded nearly £7,000 of National Lottery Funding and I was delighted to hear that you will using the money to undertake a reconstruction at your sheltered home, to provide an area for safe visitation during the COVID-19 pandemic.

I cannot imagine how difficult it has been for all of those living and working in care homes throughout the Covid 19 pandemic, but I know that the hard work and dedication of your staff will have made this tough time much more manageable. This pandemic has put more stress on the older people in our community than any event in most peoples living memory. We all know that this pandemic could have long lasting effects on all of us, but it is a pleasure to see that you are doing all you can to provide something fantastic for your whole community and their families.

As soon as restrictions allow, I would love to meet with you, your team and your lovely residents. If you would be happy for me to come and visit you, I will ask my staff to get in touch to organise this.

With my best wishes,

Fay Jones MP

Member of Parliament for Brecon and Radnorshire